1287

Middlesex Governing Body Meeting Minutes
November 11, 2024

Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order Members present were
Commissioners J.W. McClenny, Cherrye Davis, Danny Alford, and Harold
Meacombs. Ann Lewis was not present. Chief Joe Amos was present. Public
Works Supervisor James Liles was present. There was one guest at this

meeting.

The October meeting minutes were unanimously approved as presented
in a motion by Commissioner Davis and seconded by Commissioner Alford.

The meeting agenda was approved unanimously in a motion by
Commissioner Meacombs and seconded by Commissioner Alford.

Gloria Vinson, The Town Clerk, reviewed the October financials, which
were unanimously approved as presented in a motion by Commissioner Alford
and seconded by Commissioner McClenny.

Mayor Lewis reported that there were 5 permits in town and to include 2
out of town house permits. Also 4 miscellaneous permit, fence and storage
building etc.

In old business, the sewer project is going along as planned.

In new business, Dana Layne from Nunn, Bradshear, & Uzzell,P.A.
presented our 2023 audit. We received an unmodified opinion for our audit

which is a good report.
There was no public comment at this meeting.

Commissioner Davis made the motion to go into closed session for police
personnel discussion. Commissioner Alford seconded it. The motion was

carried.

Back in open session, Commissioner Meacombs made the motion to hire
Steven Whitfield with his sworn in date being his hire date at a salary of
$45,000 yearly, when we receive his paperwork from the state. Commissioner

Alford seconded it and the motion was carried.

With no further business, Commissioner Meacombs made a motion to
adjourn and Commissioner Alford seconded it and it passed unanimously.

Gloria Vinson, Town Clerk/Finance Officer



Mayor

Luther H. Lewis, Jr.
Commissioners
J.W. McClenny

M‘w \/MV:W

Gloria Vinson, Town Clerk/Finance Officer

Harold Meacombs
Danny Alford
Cherrye Davis
Ann Lewis



